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them, and become, more or less, dissipated and li-
centious. At least they neglect to look into their
Bible; they do not enlarge the sphere of their re-
ligious acquisitions; they do not even endeavour,
by reflection and study, to mature their knowledge,
or to turn into rational conviction the opinions,
which in their childhood they had taken upon
trust.
They travel perhaps into foreign countries ; a pro-
ceeding which naturally tends to weaken their nur-
sery prejudice in favour of the religion in which
they were bred, and, by removing them from all
means of public worship, to relax their practical
habits of religion. They return home, and com-
monly are either hurried round in the vortex of
dissipation, or engage with the ardour of youthful
minds in some public or professional pursuit. If
they read or hear any thing about Christianity, it
is commonly only about those tenets which are sub-
jects of controversy; and what reaches their ears
from their occasional attendance at church, though
it may sometimes impress them with an idea of the
purity of Christian morality, contains much, which
coming thus detached, perplexes and offends them,
and suggests various doubts and startling objec-
tions, which a farther acquaintance with the Scrip-
ture would remove. Thus knowing Christianity
chiefly by the difficulties it contains; and some-
times tempted by the ambition of showing' them-
selves superior to vulgar prejudice, or prompted by
the natural pride of the human heart, to cast off
their subjection to dogmas imposed on them; dis-
gusted too, perhaps, by the immoral lives of some
professed Christians, by the weaknesses and absurd-
%ies of others, and by what they observe to be
the implicit belief of numbers, whom they see and
know to be equally ignorant with themselves; they

